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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax    (225) 387-4742







October 2, 2019





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, 
October 2, 2019.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order and declared a quorum present.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge
Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee

Mark Guillory


St. Landry

Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Karen Jewell



Iberville

Jody Meche



St. Martin

Sean McGee



Iberia

Earl Matherne


Assumption

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Absent: 

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin

Harry Marionneaux


Iberville

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING

Paul Sawyer



Congressman Garret Graves’ Office

William Tyson


Executive Director

Cecil Tessier



Assistant Executive Director

Richard Sparks


Levee Board Operations Superintendent
Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager
Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist
Crissi Canezaro


Administrative Program Specialist

Nicholas Rockforte


Levee Board Attorney
Tony German


CPRA
                                                                    * * * * 
President John Grezaffi asked for public comments.  Hearing none, he proceeded with the agenda.  

Mr. Will Tyson asked the board to add a request to add an item to the agenda from the Corps of Engineers for a right of entry.  Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell to add the item to the agenda.  The following votes were case by roll call vote:

Yeas:
Commissioners Flynn, Gordon, Grezaffi, Harvey, Jewell, Matherne, McGee, Meche, and Rockforte

Nays:  None

Absent and not voting:  Commissioners Hebert, LeBlanc and Marionneaux

The motion passed.  

                                                                    * * * * 
Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of September 11, 2019 as presented.  

                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Will Tyson advised the Board of an Annual Inspection of the Corps of Engineers on October 29 – 31 and on November 20th.  Any Commissioner who wishes to participate should contact the Levee Board Office.
The Board reviewed a request for a right of entry from the Corps of Engineers to perform annual maintenance dredging at various deep and shallow draft crossings of the Mississippi River.  Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Spencer Harvey and unanimously carried to approve the request.

                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Tony German of CPRA was present but had no report.

                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Nicholas Rockforte, Attorney for the Levee Board, reported receiving a request from St. Landry Parish Drainage District to acquire two tractors from our surplus equipment through the Local Services Law.  Both tractors were appraised by John Deere before our recent sale at $10,000 each.  The District is willing to pay $20,000 for the two tractors.  Mr. Will Tyson said this is allowed, since we have already declared the tractors as surplus.  Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Nickie Rockforte to draft a resolution to present
at the next board meeting.

Mr. Nicholas Rockforte advised the Board that in reference to the Plaquemine Riverfront Recreation Trail Improvements he would propose sending a letter to advise the CSRS Engineering firm working on the project that we do not object in principle as long as they get the other approvals required, complete a cooperative endeavor agreement and agree to a letter of no objection from all property owners.  Mr. Will Tyson said their permit is at the Corps of Engineers and they are waiting on our letter stating we have no objection to the concept.  Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Mark Guillory and unanimously carried to approve sending such a letter.

Mr. Paul Sawyer of Congressman Garret Graves’ office was present at the meeting.  He said he was visiting to keep the Congressman informed of issues being addressed by the Commission.

                                                                    * * * * 
Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon and unanimously carried to grant a 2% market adjustment in salary to our unclassified employees as we gave to classified employees last month.

                                                                    * * * *
There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

